
The story of our love for Samantha begins with the death of two other beloved 
dogs.   The year after Toni joined me here in Maryland, we had to put down her 
beautiful little Sheltie, Chloe, who suffered for months with various ailments.   My 
previous favorite dog had been a black Labrador named Sam, that I had euthanized 
after an incompetent veterinarian left him in agony, dying from a gangrene infection, 
after a botched surgery in about 1982.  So it seemed appropriate, in April 1997, 
when Toni found a note posted on a bulletin board looking for a new home for a 
mixed-breed hound named Samantha, that we at least check her out.   A female dog 
named Sammie -- a nice continuum. 
  
Well, it was love at first sight, when those big brown eyes met mine -- and I swear it 
was mutual.  Samantha jumped in the back of our car and went for the first of 
thousands of rides with us -- and like most dogs, car rides were among the short list 
of Favorite Things To Do, always, even down to the final ride today. 
  
Samantha was nearly four when we adopted her, and I've always wished I could 
have known her as a puppy.  She was a strikingly pretty dog always, with the white 
and brown chest and feet of a beagle, and the long, athletic body of a retriever.  As a 
puppy she must have been impossibly cute.  As she aged the inevitable white muzzle 
appeared, and her coat lost some of its sheen, but she always maintained her svelt 
figure; and although she slowed down dramatically in the last two years she could 
still pick'em up and lay'em down until very recently.   I was shocked just this past 
April to watch her tear off like a bat out of hell after a groundhog she spotted 75 
yards away.   
  
All dog (and cat, I suppose) lovers develop deep bonds with their pets, and I don't 
claim any special bond with Samantha above and beyond the normal.    But, perhaps 
because Toni and I were not lucky enough to meet when we could still have kids, 
and because we work at home and were with Samantha 24/7, the hole that was torn 
in our lives today is especially deep and dark.  A piece of our hearts was left lying on 
the floor at the vet's office today. 
  
The reasons the bond between dog and human is so strong are well known; dogs are 
the most social and loyal of all animals, they're in your face constantly, demanding 
affection, they know your habits better than you do and seem to have ESP at times, 
and of course being animals they possess the perfect innocence that we humans lose 
as a price of our intelligence.  Personally, I think they do have some mental powers 
that we don't comprehend or possess ourselves.  I think Sammie showed it again 
today... on her final ride, she was in the back of the SUV with Toni holding her, the 
back seats folded down to make a platform for her.  She was moaning and coughing, 
but at one point she broke away from Toni and pushed her head through the space 
between my headrest and the window, and laid it on my shoulder.   Now, she never, 
ever did that before.  Did she KNOW something, or did she sense our grief?  
Somehow, I think she did. 
  
When my father died last year I shed a few tears, but then I was okay.  My father 
could articulate the misery he was in during the last few years, and although his 
death was sudden it was not unexpected, and not completely unwanted, especially 
by him.  When Samantha was euthanized this afternoon it was calm, peaceful, and 
merciful, but her soul was washed away on a river of our tears.  We cried in sorrow 
for ourselves, of course, and it will be some time before all the tears are shed. 
  



Samantha will be spared the frightening Fourth of July fireworks this year, the 
predicted thunderstorms and even a possible tornado.  In the last few years she had 
become terrified of the flash and boom.  But how I will miss the opportunity to 
comfort her.  There is no joy for us in the holiday today, but we wish all of you the 
happiness we'll miss.   
 


